CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, DECEMBER 9, 2002

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:  
McKinley Williams (Chair), Jeanette Moore, Frank Hernandez, Mariles Magalong (Guest), Jim Taylor, Carlos Murillo, Lynda Lawrence, Randy Watkins, Saul Jones

ABSENT:
Benny Barnes, Dave Olson, Darlene Poe, David Robinson

I.  Strategic Initiative #5

In reviewing the Annual Objective Planning Form, there was some confusion about the second column heading “Additional Personnel”.  After a discussion, it was decided that the form was difficult to interpret and McKinley Williams asked Tim Clow to come into the meeting.

Tim said he had nothing to do with the design of the form.  He believed that “Additional Personnel” would be the staff, in addition to the stewards, who would be responsible for the action plan, or task.  Everyone agreed the column should be entitled, “Responsible Personnel”.

Objective 5.1  (Develop a plan to improve areas in which there are safety concerns):  Mariles Magalong distributed the Annual Objective Planning Form for this objective.  She will change the second column to say, “Responsible Personnel” instead of “Additional Personnel”.  Other changes to be made:

Action Plan #1c:  “Reprographics Department” will be moved to the “Responsible Personnel” column.  

Action Plan #2a:  After some discussion, it was decided that this action plan would be divided into two parts:  2a.1 will say, “Regularly assess the lighting, signage, and other safety concerns,” and Police Services and Martin Padilla will be the “Responsible Personnel”; and 2 a.2 will read, “Perform a yearly walk-through of the college to evaluate…”

Action Plan #2b:  “EMC” and “Guest Speakers” will be moved to the “Resources Required” column.  Police Services and the Safety Committee would coordinate offering seminars on crime prevention.  Those entities will be added to the “Responsible Personnel” column.
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Jeanette Moore said a “student-right-to-know” pamphlet already exists and is available to students in the Admissions Office.  This information is also in the catalog.  Mariles said this would be eliminated from the action plan.

Action Plan #2c:  The crisis chart needs to be updated.

Action Plan #2f:  Frank Hernandez felt the Police Chief should not be the responsible personnel for establishing a police commission.  Mariles responded that this was a typo and the Safety Committee should be the Responsible Personnel.

Objective 5.2  (Identify and remodel/renovate facilities to reflect the needs of current and future programs, faculty, staff, and students and to reflect the aesthetics conducive to teaching and learning):  Lynda Lawrence distributed her final draft, but explained that some corrections need to be made.    

Action Plan A-1:  Lynda said “faculty” should be changed to “facility”.  

Action Plan E:  A discussion ensued about having a Campus Cleanup Day.  It was felt this should be more specific with a firm date established.  Frank Hernandez questioned whether having a campus cleanup day is a good idea because it has been tried in the past with no evidence there is any long-term benefit.  It sends a message that Jim Taylor’s staff isn’t doing their job.  Randy Watkins said a “Campus Cleanup Campaign” may be more appropriate, rather than a “day”.

Saul Jones felt that a designated cleanup day brings the campus together as a community.  Earth Day was suggested as a possible day to have this activity.  Everyone liked this suggestion.  

It was decided that the stewards of this objective would be primarily responsible for organizing campus cleanup day, in collaboration with the ASU.  

Action Plan G:  Lynda rearranged some of the responsible personnel as suggested at the November 25 meeting.

Lynda Lawrence asked if Action Plans A, B, and E should go on the first year.  McKinley Williams said that projects that have already been started be put on the yearly form.

Lynda said there are still some corrections she needs to make to Objective 5.2, and then she will e-mail her final draft to Mariles.  

Objective 5.3 (Develop a plan to enhance communication and collaboration between the facilities and operations, custodial services and college planning processes).  There were no changes made to the draft of this objective.
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Objective 5.4 (Create formal and informal gathering places that enhance the learning environment and ambience of the college.  Jeanette Moore made the corrections that were suggested at the November 25 meeting.  She will e-mail the final draft to Mariles Magalong.

Plans of Action

1.   Everyone will e-mail her or his final drafts to Mariles Magalong as soon as possible. 

2.   Mariles Magalong will assemble everyone’s drafts, and will e-mail the final product      

       to the Operations Council before the end of the semester.

The meeting adjourned at 9:55 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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